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Address all correspondence to The Secretary

A Meeting of the Finance Committee

Held in Society’s Office, 27th February 2004

In Attendance

Mr. Kjell Nilsen-Nygaard, President

Mr. Dave Spence

Captain John Banister

Captain Paul Owen, Secretary

Apologies

Mr. Bruce Smith

Mr. Eric walker

Captain John Wallace

1. 
Minutes to Last Meeting

There were no comments on the minutes to the last meeting and they were confirmed as being a true record.

2.
Matters Arising

The expanded office area was now being used, however, The Marine Society had not yet presented the amended lease agreement for signature.

Of the 12 subscription defaulters reported at the last meeting, 4 had now paid, 7 had been expelled and 1 was raised for consideration at Council.

3.
Society’s Financial Position

· Annual Audit

The draft Auditor’s Report was presented for discussion and agreement. John Banister took the meeting through the figures. It was noted that two Treasury Bonds were paid up during the year with the return of the £3,000 investment capital that had now been placed into the Society’s Savings account. The society’s reserves now stood at some £43,000.

It was agreed to recommend the Auditor’s Report to Council for acceptance.

· PAYE

The Auditors had brought this subject to the attention of the Society for confirmation of the Self Employed status of the Secretary, the committee were satisfied with the current situation.

· Accounting System

The Auditors had also brought an anomaly in the accounting system to the attention of the Society where the figure for Historical Balancing was far in excess (>£20,000) of the figure for the previous year. This did not affect the current Audit Report. The Secretary undertook to investigate and correct this problem.

· Benevolent Fund

The Secretary pointed out that Council will need to appoint two Auditors to audit the Benevolent Fund Accounts, John Banister offered to put himself forward as one of the auditors but pointed out he will be absent on proposed date of the AGM. The Secretary reported that there had been no outgoings during the last year.

4. 
Any Other Business

None raised

5. 
Next Meeting

Agreed by Council as Friday 23rd April.


